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December 29, 2003

Board of Zoning Adjustment

441 4th St, NW, Suite 210

Washington, DC 20001

Re: BZA Case 17100 (129-131 15th Street, NE)  

Dear Board Members,
At a regularly scheduled and properly noticed meeting on December 11, 2003, ANC 6A voted 5-1-1 (with 5 Commissioners required for a quorum) to oppose the above referenced application. 

The applicant seeks a variance pursuant to 11 DCMR § 3103.2 from the provisions of the R-4 residential district to use the subject property as a “coffee shop.” A variance is required since the property has not been used in the previous nonconforming “variety store” use for more than 3 years. 

With respect to the physical characteristics of the property, it has no “extraordinary or exceptional situation or condition” that makes it unsuitable for the zoned residential use. The building sits on a lot that is 25 ft x 80 ft. It is a semi-detached one-story building with two units. Each unit has ample floor space for a one-bedroom apartment. The unit for which the variance is requested is the northern-most unit. It has no adjoining structure on the north side and has both a front and rear entrance. The rear yard for this unit is more than 20 feet deep with access to the rear alley and to the front of the building through an adjoining walkway. 

There has recently been a great deal of residential investment in existing properties on the 100 block of 15th St. NE. Just one block south, on the unit block of 15th Street, NE, similar properties have been converted to large single-family residential structures. These structures were renovated and expanded by adding additional stories. 

The 100 block of 15th St. NE is a small residential block that is already saturated with commercial establishments. It is sandwiched between two grocery stores that have Class B liquor licenses. It also contains an upholstery shop and a very active church. The neighborhood is not in need of additional commercial amenities such as a coffee shop. It is well served by several grocery stores (4 within a two block radius of the 100 block of 15th St NE) and several carryout restaurants. The addition of another commercial establishment to the 100 block of 15th Street would detract further from the residential character of the block and surrounding neighborhood and would provide no substantial benefit to the community.

Commissioner Nick Alberti is authorized to represent the ANC in this matter.

Respectfully yours,

//original signed//
Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A
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